Council Meeting

28th November 2012
Notice of Motion under Council Procedure Rule 14
West Yorkshire Fire Service
1. This Council notes :

a) the Coalition Government’s 25% national cuts to Fire and Rescue Services. 

b) that 60% of the funding for West Yorkshire Fire Service comes from Government grant.


c) that reductions in Government Grant have been unfairly distributed leading to the Metropolitan Brigades receiving a disproportionate reduction in grant compared to other parts of the country including London and the South of England. Metropolitan Brigades have had to make percentage cuts double those of the national average and shoulder the burden of over 80% of the national cuts.


d) Metropolitan Brigades serve some of the most deprived parts of the country and deprivation is the greatest single determining factor of risk with regard to incidence of fire.

e) that the West Yorkshire Fire Service has already seen its grant reduced by £5.9 million and if the Government persists with its current funding policies and formulae it will see a further £8 - £14 million reduction in funding by March 2015.


f) that the West Yorkshire Fire Service has already made significant efficiency savings of over £7 million in the last two years.


g) that the West Yorkshire Fire Service has the lowest expenditure per head of population and the lowest grant of all Metropolitan Brigades.
 
2. The Council believes that the Coalition Government’s cuts to Fire Services go too far, have a disproportionate effect on the people of West Yorkshire and will put lives at risk.


3. The Council resolves to lobby Government to reconsider its position on funding Fire and Rescue authorities and to liaise with other West Yorkshire Authorities in order to present a strong, united and consistent case.

Councillor Wilkinson
